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CASD Memo 2023-04 
 
To:         All Maine Electric Utilities  

From:     Ebrahim Habib, Deputy Director     
    Consumer Assistance and Safety Division (CASD) 
 
Date:      February 15, 2023 

 
Re:         Update to LIAP Application Process  
  

*********************************************************************************************************** 

The purpose of this memo is to advise all participating Electric Utilities in Maine that the Public 
Utilities Commission (PUC) has established a new application process for customers who 
participate in a DHHS means-tested program to apply for the Low-Income Assistance Program 
(LIAP) through our website.  This application process will get more eligible customers enrolled 
in the LIAP program. As you well know, the LIAP helps qualified low-income electricity 
consumers pay for electricity costs. Customers who participate in a DHHS means-tested 
program with a household income at or less than 75% of the Federal Poverty Guidelines may 
qualify for LIAP. The PUC, in consultation with DHHS, has established this application process 
to enroll eligible customers who do not have a copy of the DHHS eligibility letter mailed last 
fall, or who have become eligible for a DHHS means-tested program after the eligibility letters 
were mailed.      
 
Utilities are encouraged to direct customers who contact them and believe that they may be 
eligible to participate in the utility’s LIAP, due to the customer’s participation in a DHHS 
means-tested program, to the PUC website to apply, at: 
https://www.maine.gov/mpuc/consumer-assistance/programs#electricity.  A screen shot of the 
webpage is attached to this memo. Once the customer applies, that application will be 
reviewed for eligibility by DHHS.  Once DHHS determines eligibility, the CASD will then send 
out a letter notifying the customer of their eligibility status and will also send a request to the 
utility via email to enroll eligible customers in the utilities’ LIAP.   
 
The CASD looks forward to working with the utilities and DHHS to ensure that customers in 
need, who are eligible for participation in the LIAP, are enrolled in the program.  Each utility is 
asked to reply to this memo with their current email address to which the CASD will send the 
enrollment requests. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this memo, please contact me at: 
Ebrahim.habib@maine.gov. 
 
EH/kp 
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